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   Please email schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk if you require support in accessing this newsletter in an alternative format. 

Dear Families and Friends, 

It has been a very long half term, and with the children previously having a locked down experience, this was quite a long haul for 

them. So, I want to praise them all for their stamina, and of course the learning attitudes they have shown since returning after 8th 

March. We have worked tirelessly to put in interventions and supports, and our children have responded to these very well. English has 

been a strong focus, particularly in the area of phonics. We will be providing some activities for children in Key Stage One that you 

might like to try at home, and teachers are ensuring your children’s phonic stage is sent home also.  Do keep your eye on our facebook 

page, as we do post there for you in the holidays too.  

Please keep an eye out for communications from our office to join our open evenings for Cherry, Peach, Plum and Pear classes. These 

will come via Parentmail.  

I had the pleasure this week of our ‘Parent Focus Group’ this week. The agenda being ‘Schools For The Future’ - SFF—which is the name 

Central Bedfordshire have given to the plan in the locality for schools to become two tier (primary and secondary). We are still looking 

to grow this group into September, and ensure new parents have the opportunity to join. This group of parents enables us to have an 

insight into how communication about SFF is being understood in the community, and what information we as a school can bring to 

support. We also have a project map in school for the areas of change, some of which we can share, some of which is internal. As far as 

is possible, ensuring parent voice on these issues is key to us making more discerning choices, so the parent focus group will discuss 

various agenda items throughout next year.  

In this week’s meeting, our parents told me what they hold dear about Shefford Lower School, and also what they hope we will be able 

to offer into years 5&6. I shared the various headings on our project map that can be public with a view to working through those 

headings in the two years leading up to September 2023. Shefford Lower School as a primary school has ambition to be an excellent 

offer and continue to deliver on the things you hold dear. In this meeting we heard how you value the enriched curriculum especially 

our forest school, and the sporting opportunities. You would like to see increased sporting and after school activities as we take in years 

5 and 6.  You value the family support work and the speedy responses that our office team provide, and you would want us to expand 

the support offer to ensure it remains as good. You also want us to have a focus on the curriculum for music and modern foreign 

languages.   

We will be resourcing the curriculum, and governors have put aside budget to ensure that this is a priority, alongside ensuring that staff 

have expertise within years 5 and 6 so that the academic offer is strong. We are keen to ensure there is a level of choice and autonomy 

given to our older children, and that the safety policies and processes take into account their growing needs and independence. We are 

already thinking about the way the school trips/residentials will be channelled, as this affects our current year 2 children, who will have 

a different offer, as they will be our first children moving through the full primary journey with us.  

We aim to have a regular communication letter out to you that is sharply focussed on SFF issues, which will be from myself and our 

Chair of Governors. We are aware that the ‘how’ is not fully understood, in terms of year groups, and I have added a page to this 

newsletter which we will share again.  As soon as we are allowed, we will arrange a meeting for families, so that you can ask questions 

and see a presentation. We don’t have the answers to all of your questions, as the full plan is not finalised at Central Bedfordshire yet, 

but we will revisit questions as they arise too.  Do therefore, express your interest in joining our focus group. We are aiming to have a 

couple of parents from each class, so that we represent the parent voice as wholly as possible.  It is exciting times, and we have some 

exciting plans in the pipeline.  

With the holiday break ahead now, I am reminding all parents to refresh parental controls on devices at home. Please reach out if you 

have questions and we can sign post where help for this can be found. I would also ask that families remind children about safety near 

roads and how to be safe in places such as parks and playing outside. It has been a while since children had the freedoms that are 

permitted this week, and a reminder never hurts.  

Have a safe week everyone.     

From Mrs Finch.  

mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk


Going primary 
FAQ—How will the change happen? 

We will move from a three form entry school into a two form entry 

school. For a while we have more classes, and so there will be tempo-

rary space provided by Central Bedfordshire Council. 
Year  Number of classes in each school year group 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year  3 Year 4  Year 5 Year 6 

Total  

Classes 

Cherry  

Nursery 

Sept    2022 
3 3 3 3 3   15 unchanged 

2023 2 3 3 3 3 3  17 unchanged 

2024 2 2 3 3 3 3 3 19 unchanged 

2025 2 2 2 3 3 3 3 18 unchanged 

2026 
2 2 2 2 3 3 3 17 unchanged 

2027 2 2 2 2 2 3 3 16 unchanged 

2028 
2 2 2 2 2 2 3 15 unchanged 

2029 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 14 unchanged 

Children will stay with us once they join us, and the change to a 

two form entry will be gradual. For a while we will have extra clas-

ses, which the council describe as ‘bulge years’. Funding is provid-

ed to buy resources and furniture. 



Values  

The values from May 4th —May 28th are Thoughtfulness & Patience  

“Be a rainbow in somebody else’s cloud” Maya Angelou. 

Thinking of others and putting their thoughts before our own.  Thinking of the needs of others & 

giving time and space to support them.  Enduring hardships and difficulties to achieve your goals. 

Amazon Wish List  

Just a reminder about our Wish List on Amazon! It contains carefully selected 

books and resources which we know will greatly benefit your children with 

their learning this year. If you wish to purchase a book for our school, please 

use the link below to find the full list: 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?

_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist# 

This list is updated by staff throughout the year and can be accessed by anyone. We’ve made it really easy 

to donate a book to the school: 

You can choose to get the books delivered directly to the school office or if you wish you can add it to your 

personal shopping and simply bring it in.  

Thank you so much for your help with this matter. Your donations will be gratefully received and the     

children will benefit massively.  

 

House Points and Attendance W/E 21.05.21 

Well done to last week’s house winners.  

House  

Attendance 

& Punctuality 

 
 

Water—98.94 
Fire—96.82 
Air—96.59 

Earth—95.38 

House  

Points 

 

Earth—1365 
Fire—1340 
Air—1159 

Water—1082 

 

 

 

Myla in year 3 is challenging herself to walk, run and scoot 100 miles starting on 

the 1st of June to raise funds for The Royal National Orthopaedic Hospital   

Charity after being diagnosed with Scoliosis.  If you would like to read more 

about her story and donate please follow the link below. 

Myla’s Gofundme page 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist#C:/Users/dkeech/Documents/brightsign-dumps
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist#C:/Users/dkeech/Documents/brightsign-dumps
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/mummy-myla-scoliosisawareness?utm_source=facebook&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=mummy-myla-scoliosisawareness&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=fedb067655ef44ef94ce76c76745b59f&fbclid=IwAR2VlQry3h3cqhbWqLfUMldem5D4


Please see the list of Clubs on offer for years 1 to 4 after half term. 

If you would like to book your child a place please complete the Parentmail form by 7th June. 

Abhinaya passed her Grade 2 

piano exam this week with 

Merit.  This is a fantastic 

achievement.  Well done. 

Theo from Peach Class 

earned a Head Teacher’s 

award this week for his 

amazing sewing, showing 

us some fantastic fine 

motor skills. 

Matthew in Ash class has just     

finished writing his 1st book and I 

can tell you it was a real page 

turner.. 

‘Twitty The Robin and the Red Eye’s 

battle’ 

Well done Matthew we will look 

forward to reading more of Twitty 

the Robins adventures. 

Well done to all of the children in Year 3 and 4 who took part in 
an athletics festival in school yesterday.  
 
All of the children had a go at throwing, standing long jump, 
400m and a 50m sprint and did a fantastic job! 



Shefford Sporting Successes W/C 24th May 

We celebrate children’s sporting successes from home as well as those in 

school. Please send us photos of your child’s certificates and/or medals 

which will be displayed on our PE celebration board and celebrated in   

assembly.  

 

Chestnut—Forrest and Sophie, Holly—Georgia and Serafina, Sycamore—Quinnon 

and Michelle,  Maple—Alexandria and Giovanni, Oak—Lewie and Molly,            

Willow—Bethan and Noah,  Cedar—Ellise and Blake, Elm—Harry and Maisie,   

Hawthorn—Heidi and Poppy, Ash—Jessica and Bethany, Beech—Phoebe              

and Hazel—Sophie and Reuben 

Well done to these children who have shared their sporting success with us this week 

 

This week the children have been having a go at a hopscotch challenge.  These are the children who made the most    

improvement over the week  

Fire House 

Isla—Football 

Stevie—Football 

Isla—Swimming 

Look out for your child’s exercise diary coming out today.  Please make note of your child’s activity during the half term…. 

Lots of  house points will be available for completing exercises and logging these during the half term week 



Phone Calls Home 

Teachers will be making phone calls home every week to let parents and carers know how well 

their child has been working and for showing school values! Keep up the good work Shefford 

Lower!  

W/C 17/05/21 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                           

 

 

Reception 

Peach — Jackson L 

Pear— Frankie C 

Plum— David 

Year 1  

Chestnut— Raith 

Holly— Lyra B 

Sycamore— Charlie C 

Year 2  

Maple— Laila H 

Oak— Isabella 

Willow— Rory 

Year 3  

Cedar— Lilly S 

Elm— Georgie S 

Hawthorn— Grace 

Year 4 

Ash— Tommy C 

Beech— Alfie F 

Hazel— Grace C 



Finer Diners 

Congratulations to the children below who have been recognised as a Finer Diner last week for displaying 

good manners and values at lunchtime: 

Year 2 

Isabelle P, Rory M, Edie C, Isabella 

F, Mia W, Lara R, Isla S, Ollie W, 

Ethan W and Imogen L 







Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 





Children’s Centre News 

Please find information and an up to 

date timetable for drop in sessions for     

families with children aged 0—12 years 



Shefford Lower School 
Diary Dates  

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics) 

Summer Term 2021 

31st May—4th June Half Term 

1st June KS1 Holiday Club—booking forms on Parentmail 

2nd June KS2 Holiday Club—booking forms on Parentmail 

7th June Children return 

9th June—14 July (Wednesdays) Year 3 Swimming—Elm and Cedar 

11th June—16th July (Fridays) Year 3 Swimming—Hawthorn 

21st  - 25th June Sports Week 

21st June Cherry Class Open Evening 

24th June Reception Hearing Screening 

25th June Virtual Parent Focus Group 

28th June Reception Classes Open Evening 

2nd July Transition (Move Up) Day 

22nd July Last day of Term 

Governor’s News 

As we move into the final phases of this academic year the Governing Boards focus has been to support the 
school through these unprecedented times. This has been a big focus for us as governors, particularly on the 
recovery of the students learning journey. Shefford Lower School strives for excellence and are committed to 
a policy of inclusion, well-being, and education of all pupils. We believe in the potential of all children and 
take seriously our responsibility to enable them to achieve their very best. We will 
endeavour to make sure the school focus is on progress and recovery as we move 
into the next academic year. 

We are working closely with the Local Authority and School to ensure that the two-
tier transition is at the forefront of plans and ensure that this happens smoothly for 
every child. We will keep you updated on any further developments. 

If you are interested in a position within our Governing Board, please email the 

school office. Further information regarding positions will communicated within the 

Shefford community this term. 


